港澳地区、台湾省、华侨、华人及其他外籍学生入学考试复习丛书(2016—2020)

下 English

暨南大学华文学院预科部 编



暨南大学、华侨大学联合招收──3◆ 港澳地区、台湾省、华侨、华人及其他外籍学生入学考试复习丛书(2016—2020)

英语

English

暨南大学华文学院预科部 编

主编 陈 芳

编者 陈 芳 邓世军 黄淑萍

杨 慧 覃儒奎



图书在版编目 (CIP) 数据

暨南大学、华侨大学联合招收港澳地区、台湾省、华侨、华人及其他外籍学生入学考试复习丛书(2016—2020)·英语/暨南大学华文学院预科部编.—广州:暨南大学出版社,2015.7

ISBN 978 -7 -5668 -1508 -8

I. ①暨··· II. ①暨··· III. ①英语课—高中—升学参考资料 IV. ①G634

中国版本图书馆 CIP 数据核字 (2015) 第 150254 号

出版发行: 暨南大学出版社

地 址:中国广州暨南大学

电 话: 总编室 (8620) 85221601

营销部 (8620) 85225284 85228291 85228292 (邮购)

传 真: (8620) 85221583 (办公室) 85223774 (营销部)

邮 编: 510630

网 址: http://www.jnupress.com http://press.jnu.edu.cn

排 版:广州市天河星辰文化发展部照排中心

印 刷:佛山市浩文彩色印刷有限公司

开 本: 787mm×1092mm 1/16

印 张: 17.25

字 数: 401 千

版 次: 2015 年 7 月第 1 版 印 次: 2015 年 7 月第 1 次

印 数: 1-6000 册

定 价: 80.00元

《暨南大学、华侨大学联合招收港澳地区、台湾省、华侨、 华人及其他外籍学生人学考试复习丛书(2016—2020)》 编写委员会

顾 问: 张荣华 黄跃雄

主 任: 温宗军

副主任: 岑 文 张训涛

编 者: 温宗军 岑 文 张训涛 赖章荣

陈 芳 唐景阳 黄小黎 姚 蓓

李志红 何红卫

前言

为了帮助指导港澳地区、台湾省、华侨、华人及其他外籍学生报考暨南大学、华侨大学以及中国内地其他高校,我们根据《暨南大学、华侨大学联合招收港澳地区、台湾省、华侨、华人及其他外籍学生入学考试复习大纲(2016—2020)》和全国对外联合招生考试复习大纲的要求,在暨南大学华文学院2011年出版的《暨南大学、华侨大学联合招收港澳台、海外华侨、华人及其他外籍学生考试复习丛书》的基础上,编写了这套新的复习丛书。这套丛书包括《中国语文》、《数学》、《英语》、《历史》、《地理》、《物理》、《化学》、《生物》八个科目。

这套丛书科学性强,要求明确,重点突出,知识覆盖面广,并附有大量的练习题以供学生巩固提高。它既可以作为课堂教材使用,又可以用于学生自学,还可以作为报考中国其他高等学校的复习用书。

我们诚恳希望广大师生能对这套丛书提出宝贵意见。

暨南大学华文学院预科部 2015 年 3 月

前	言	(1)
Unit	One	(1)
Unit	Two	(1	3)
Unit	Three	(2	5)
Unit	Four	(3	7)
Unit	Five	(4	.9)
Unit	Six ·····	(6	0)
Unit	Seven ····	(7	3)
Unit	Eight ·····	(8	4)
Unit	Nine	(9	6)
Unit	Ten ·····	(10)9)
Unit	Eleven	(12	22)
Unit	Twelve ·····	(13	34)
Unit	Thirteen	(14	46)
Unit	Fourteen	(1:	59)
Unit	Fifteen	(1)	72)
Unit	Sixteen	(18	35)
Unit	Seventeen ····	(19	98)
Unit	Eighteen ·····	(2	10)
Unit	Nineteen	(22	23)
Unit	Twenty ·····	(23	35)
参考	答案	(24	48)
F	'	(2)	60	1

Unit One

I. Grammatical Structure

语法要点

- 1. 名词可分为可数名词(countable noun)和不可数名词(uncountable noun)。个体名词(如 gun, book 等)和集体名词(如 family, class 等)可以用数目来计算,属于可数名词;物质名词(如 air, water 等)和抽象名词(如 work, love 等)一般无法用数目来计算,属于不可数名词。
- 2. 可数名词复数的规则变化: 一般的名词词尾直接加 s; 以 s, sh, ch, x 等结尾的名词加 es; 以辅音字母 + y 结尾的名词,变 y 为 i 再加 es; 以 f 或 fe 结尾的名词,把 f 或 fe 变成 ves; 以辅音 + o 结尾的名词加 es, 但 kilo, photo, piano 等除外。
 - 3. 有些名词的复数变化是不规则的,需要单独记忆。
- 4. 名词所有格的形式: 单数名词加's; 复数名词的词尾是 s 时加', 词尾不是 s 时加's。无生命的名词一般用 of + 名词构成所有格。

示例

- 1. bag bags; bus buses; baby babies; knife knives; potato potatoes
- 2. tooth teeth; deer deer; woman women; mouse mice; passer-by passers-by
- 3. Tom's car; teachers' rest room; men's hats; his daughter-in-law's books
- 4. two days' drive; at the doctor's; book's cover; government's policy
- 5. students of that school; such boys of his; a friend of my father's
- 6. Tom and Jack's room; Tom's and Jack's rooms

	Choose the co	rrect answer.				
1.	The children as	re playing on th	ie of	the bead	ch.	
	A. sand	B. sand	ds C	. sand	es D	. sandy
2.	our	journey by cam	el was!			
	A. What an ex	citing experience	ce B	. What	t exciting exper	ience
	C. How excite	d experience	D	. What	t an excited exp	perience

3.	How many would you like?			
	A. paper	В.	breads	
	C. pieces of papers	D.	pieces of bread	
4.	Their suggestions are of			
	A. great value B. great values	C.	many values	D. a great values
5.	We have two in our town and a	new	chemical	is to open soon.
	A. ironworks; works	В.	ironworks; work	
	C. ironwork; work	D.	iron work; works	
6.	Education is not an end, but to	an e	nd.	
	A. means B. a mean	C.	a means	D. some mean
7.	How many is it from here?			
	A. foot B. feet	C.	foots	D. mile
8.	are sold in the new store.			
	A. Man and child's shoes	В.	Men's and childre	en's shoes
	C. Men and children shoes	D.	Men's and childre	ens' shoes
9.	is too much for the boy to carry.			
	A. The box weight	В.	The box's weight	
	C. The weight of the box	D.	The box of weigh	t
10.	There are three in our clinic.		1. 1.	
	A. woman doctor	В.	woman doctors	
	C. women doctor	D.	women doctors	
11.	Bill is brother.			
	A. Tom and Jack	В.	Tom's and Jack's	
	C. Tom's and Jack	D.	Tom and Jack's	
12.	They can't help the old man because they	have	e money	left.
	A. little B. a little	C.	few	D. a few
13.	The little girl can speak French			47.7
	A. a little B. a lot	C.	few	D. a few
14.	There are sheep on the grasslan	ıd.		
	A. a lot B. lot	C.	much	D. many
15.	There isn't in the bottle.			
	A. a lot of water B. much water	C.	many water	D. a plenty of water
16.	of people often walk in	in	n the fields after su	apper.
	A. Hundreds; two and three	В.	Hundred; twos as	nd threes
	C. Hundreds; twos and threes	D.	Hundred; two an	d three
17.	She is looking after a			
	A. five-month-old baby	В.	five-month-old bo	oy .

	C. five-months-old baby	D.	five-years-old boy		
18.	We are informed that the country has				
	A. the population of ten million	В.	ten million people	es	
	C. a population of ten million	D.	ten millions popu	latio	n –
19.	—When were you born?				
	—I was born				
	A. on September 21st, 1945	В.	in 1956, October	23	
	C. on 1980, March 30th	D.	in 25th, May 195	50	
20.	Shortly after the accident, two	polic	e were sent to the	spot	to keep order.
	A. dozen of B. dozens	C.	dozen	D.	dozens of
21.	The hero of the story is an artist in his				
	A. thirtieth B. thirty	C.	thirty's	D.	thirties
22.	of the earth is covered with wat	er.			
	A. Seventy percents	В.	Seventy percent		
	C. Two-third	D.	Two-three		
23.	of the trees in the garden are a	pple	trees.		
	A. Two-third	В.	Two thirds		
	C. Second third	D.	Second thirds		
24.	-Have you ever visited the leaning tower	of P	Pisa?		
	—Oh,				
	A. dozens of times B. a dozen of times	s C.	dozens of time	D.	a dozen time
25.	The tower looks nice.				
	A. twelve-metre-high	В.	twelve-metre high	1	
	C. twelve-metres-high	D.	twelve metre high	1	
26.	Did you ever see a?				
	A. four-eye-fish B. four-eyed fish	C.	four eyed fish	D.	four-eyed-fish
27.	There are forty people in the room. Ten	of the	em are men, and		are women.
	A. three-fourth B. three-quarters	C.	third-fourth	D.	third-fourths
28.	He has been here for				
	A. two and a half months	В.	two and half a m	onth	
	C. two and the half month	D.	two and a half m	onth	
29.	Did break out in 1939?				
	A. Second World War	В.	the Second World	l Wa	r
	C. World War Second	D.	the World War T	wo	
30.	, when he was already	_ , h	ne started to learn	Engl	ish.
	A. In the 1980; thirties	В.	In the 1980's; in	his	thirties
	C. In the 1990: in thirties	D.	In 1990's: in the	thir	ties

II. Vocabulary

Section A: Choose	the ONE that best	fits in the blank or i	is closest in meaning to	the
derlined part.				
In some countries _	is done to d	clean the polluted air.		
A. a little	B. little	C. a few	D. few	
hard and	you'll En	glish well.		
A. Learn; learn	B. Learn; study	C. Study; study	D. Study; learn	
The old man	in such a low vo	pice that we couldn't he	ar what he was	
A. spoke; saying	B. said; saying	C. told; telling	D. talks; talking	
Her one shoulder is	lower than			
A. another	B. the other	C. others	D. the others	
I never p	ocket money from m	y parents.		
A. ask after	B. ask for	C. ask about	D. ask to	
He has a good comm	nand of English.	1.52		
A. order	B. master	C. mastery	D. requirement	
I believe they are qu	uite happy together.	11/15		
A. really	B. real	C. true	D. truth	
I looked all over the	house for the letter	and it was in my pock	et all the time.	
A. all right	B. all over	C. all along	D. all night	
A lot of people were	e queuing for the film	n.		
A. Many	B. Much	C. A few	D. A little	
. A good command o	of English depends o	n a lot of practice.		
A. relies on	B. trusts	C. decides	D. believes in	
			3	
	In some countries	In some countries is done to do a little hard and you'll En A. Learn; learn B. Learn; study The old man in such a low voor A. spoke; saying B. said; saying Her one shoulder is lower than A. another B. the other I never pocket money from many A. ask after B. ask for He has a good command of English. A. order B. master I believe they are quite happy together. A. really B. real I looked all over the house for the letter A. all right B. all over A lot of people were queuing for the film A. Many B. Much A good command of English depends of the letter A. all right B. Much	In some countries is done to clean the polluted air. A. a little B. little C. a few hard and you'll English well. A. Learn; learn B. Learn; study C. Study; study The old man in such a low voice that we couldn't he A. spoke; saying B. said; saying C. told; telling Her one shoulder is lower than A. another B. the other C. others I never pocket money from my parents. A. ask after B. ask for C. ask about He has a good command of English. A. order B. master C. mastery I believe they are quite happy together. A. really B. real C. true I looked all over the house for the letter and it was in my pock	In some countries is done to clean the polluted air. A. a little B. little C. a few D. few hard and you'll English well. A. Learn; learn B. Learn; study C. Study; study D. Study; learn The old man in such a low voice that we couldn't hear what he was A. spoke; saying B. said; saying C. told; telling D. talks; talking Her one shoulder is lower than A. another B. the other C. others D. the others I never pocket money from my parents. A. ask after B. ask for C. ask about D. ask to He has a good command of English. A. order B. master C. mastery D. requirement I believe they are quite happy together. A. really B. real C. true D. truth I looked all over the house for the letter and it was in my pocket all the time. A. all right B. all over C. all along D. all night A lot of people were queuing for the film. A. Many B. Much C. A few D. A little

Section B: There are 10 blanks in the following passage and 12 words in the following box. You are required to select 10 of the words given to complete the passage. Pay attention to the correct forms of the words. Each word can be used only once.

come	go	with	to	keep	arm
realize	blow	because	while	see	watch

	It wa	s ab	out t	ten	past	two	in	the n	norning	when	the	phor	1e	1 aga	in and	a	polic	eman
said,	" W	ould	you	go	and	mak	e y	ourse	lf knowi	1 2	_ t	he _	3	officers	outside	?"	My	heart

missed a beat. I _4_ that my bedroom window overlooks that part of the hotel, so I went to _5_. I could not _6_ into the man's room, but I could see the passage. The police _7_ shouting at the man to come out _8_ his hands showing. Then suddenly he must have come out _9_ they shouted for him to lie down _10_ he was handcuffed (戴上手铐).

III. Reading Comprehension

Read the following passages. Each passage is followed by some questions or unfinished statements. There are four choices for each of them. Choose the correct answer.

1

Personal Robot

Make your parents and teachers happy!

Are you having problems finishing your homework on time? Do you avoid tidying your room until your mom shouts at you? You don't need to worry if you buy a Mr. Helping Hand personal robot. Mr. H can be programmed to organize your homework. Your own personal robot will follow you around, putting away books and objects that you have left on the floor or bed.

Mr. H also has these features (特点):

- weighs only 500 grams;
- includes long-lasting batteries;
- comes with a 5-year guarantee;
- remembers simple instructions.

Originally (最初) sold for \$499

NOW ONLY \$299

BUY NOW

WATCH CONTROL

This is a watch that James Bond would be proud to wear!

This is NOT a watch for ordinary people!

Your electronic PENGO WATCH CONTROL

- · acts as a remote control for TVs and videos;
- · gives you a daily weather forecast;
- · reminds you when to hand in your homework;
- sets off a silent warning alarm when parents or teachers are near.

Besides, your PENGO WATCH CONTROL will always tell you the time accurately!

Originally sold for \$199

NOW ONLY \$99

For further information, click here.

- 1. You can _____ with the help from a Mr. H.
 - A. no longer use batteries
 - B. finish your homework on time

6

- C. make your room clean when you are away
- D. remember your homework
- 2. With the help of a PENGO WATCH CONTROL you can
 - A. repair your TV

B. be a secret agent

C. organize your homework

D. know the weather report

- 3. The price of Mr. H is
 - A. \$499
- B. \$299
- C. \$99
- D. \$199
- 4. Where is the most possible place for the two texts to be found?
 - A. On a notice board

B. On a teenage website

C. In a company brochure.

- D. In a college newspaper.
- 5. Which of the following is NOT true?
 - A. A PENGO WATCH CONTROL can warn you when someone is coming to you.
 - B. A PENGO WATCH CONTROL has a strong battery.
 - C. Quality of Mr. H is ensured by the producer.
 - D. Mr. H can help with cleaning.

2

Humans are accustomed to drawing in the air. We gesture with our hands when talking and will try to illustrate charade secrets by "drawing" objects in space. 3D-printing pens takes those gestures, makes them <u>tangible</u> and, in the hands of an artist, beautiful. Recent 3D-printing pens have been cool, but clunky affairs. LIX Pen, however, is something different. It's light, small and apparently needs no more power than you can draw from your run-of-the-mill laptop. Now it's coming to Kickstarter.

Measuring 6. 45 inches long, 0. 55 inch in diameter and weighing just 1. 23 ounces, the aluminum 3D-printing pen (which also comes in black) really is pen sized. You hold it just like a pen, and plug a 3.5mm-like jack into the base and the other end of your cable into your computer. The juice allows LIX to heat to over 300 degrees Fahrenheit, though the plant-based PLA filament (it can also use the stronger ABS plastic) only needs to heat to 180 degrees to work. That filament (纤维材料) is fed in through a hole in the base and emerges as a superheated liquid on the tip so you can start doodling in the air.

Unlike 3D printers, there is no program guiding the printing tip. Instead, to create 3D objects, you simply start drawing in the air with the LIX Pen, moving slowly as the melted filament draws out. It cools quickly so that your structure remains rigid. Each filament rod is about 10 centimeters long and should, according to the company, last for about two minutes of air-drawing.

3D pen printing works for everything from abstract sculpture to fine art, and jewelry to T-

- 6. What's the possible meaning of the underlined word "tangible" (Para. 1)?
 - A. Obvious.

B. Colorful.

C. Making something easy.

- D. Perceptible by the sense of touch.
- 7. Which of the following can NOT describe the differences between LIX Pen and other 3D-printing pens?
 - A. LIX Pen is not so heavy.

- B. LIX Pen has a smaller size.
- C. LIX Pen is more expensive.
- D. LIX Pen is easy to use.

- 8. What's true about LIX Pen?
 - A. LIX Pen has a length of 1.23 inches.
- B. LIX Pen is made of plastic.
- C. LIX Pen is 3.5mm in diameter.
- D. LIX Pen weighs about 1.23 ounces

- 9. LIX Pen .
 - A. can be plugged into a computer
- B. uses only one kind of ink
- C. needs no computer program
- D. uses juice which cools slowly
- 10. Which of the following usages of LIX Pen is NOT mentioned?
 - A. It can be used to design clothes.
- B. It can be used to make maps.
- C. It can be used to make earrings.
- D. It can be used to make sculptures.

3

Learn from what they did in 2014, and let them inspire your efforts to thrive in 2015.

Tim Cook Came Out

How many openly gay CEOs of globally important, culturally significant, multibillion dollar companies can you think of? That's right. One. When Tim Cook publicly acknowledged his sexual orientation on October 30, he did so not only for himself, but to use his position and power to help others in the struggle for self-acceptance and equality. He laid his privacy on the line to stand up for his beliefs and paved the way for others.

Emma Watson Announced a New Movement for Gender Equality

In our work with stress management, we see that people connecting to a high level of purpose—something that reflects their deepest values—improve their ability to weather tough times, help make the world a better place. Emma Watson displayed that connection when she took the floor at the United Nations and called for a new feminist movement, HeForShe, that specifically challenges and invites men to join the work of gender equality.

Medical Workers and Professionals Fought against Ebola

The doctors and nurses, aid workers and organizers who offered to care for those infected with the Ebola virus—knowing full well the risks they faced—showed core resilience traits of

empathy, compassion and optimism. Yes, optimism that the lives of the sick people mattered; that lives could be saved; that their efforts could make a difference. It's no wonder *TIME* magazine chose them as the Person of the Year.

Malala Yousafzai was Awarded the Nobel Peace Prize

Malala Yousafzai believes that she has a right to education. She believes that all girls have a right to education, despite a continued death threat from the Taliban. This year, the Nobel Committee recognized the profound resilience that helps her to advocate on behalf of girls worldwide whose right to education is at risk or denied.

Siri Helped a Boy with Autism Connect with the World

Gus has autism. His mother, Judith Newman, wrote in the *New York Times* that "of all the worries the parent of an <u>autistic</u> child has, the uppermost is: Will he find love? Or even companionship?" Gus found it with Siri, the Apple iPhone's intelligent voice-activated personal assistant. By interacting with Siri, he's learning skills of companionship and love and bringing them to his family and community. Gus is building the emotional connections that make a life more resilient.

- 11. What's true about Tim Cook?
 - A. He is not influential worldwide.
- B. He is a CEO of a famous company.
- C. He is normal sexually.
- D. A few people like him came out as well.
- 12. According to the passage, Emma Watson
 - is good at stress management
 - B. calls for rights of women
 - C. specifically wants women to join the movement
 - D. is trying to work at the United Nations
- 13. What's NOT true about the medical workers against Ebola?
 - A. They offered to look after the patients.
 - B. They were not aware of the risks.
 - C. They were optimistic.
 - D. They were chosen as Person of the Year 2014 by TIME.
- 14. What's NOT true about Malala?
 - She sticks to her right to go to school.
 - B. She is hated by terrorists.
 - C. She is a persistent person.
 - D. She won the Nobel Prize for literature.
- 15. What's the possible meaning of the underlined word "autistic"?
 - A. Avoiding contacts with others.
- B. Being slow in everything.

C. Angry.

D. Happy.

The Colombian Nobel Prize winning author was hospitalized for nine days in late March for an infection in his lungs and urinary tract. He had been recovering in his home in Mexico City since April 8.

García Márquez was born in Aracataca, Colombia on March 6, 1927. The northern Colombian town inspired the setting for his 1967 novel *One Hundred Years of Solitude*, which earned international critical acclaim and tens of millions of readers. García Márquez earned even more fans with his 1985 book, *Love in the Time of Cholera*. He was considered by many to be the most popular Spanish-language writer since Miguel de Cervantes, who wrote *Don Quixote* in the 17th century.

García Márquez won the Nobel Prize for literature in 1982 for his novels and short stories. When he won the award, he called Latin America a "source of insatiable creativity, full of sorrow and beauty, of which this roving and nostalgic Colombian is but one cipher more, singled out by fortune. Poets and beggars, musicians and prophets, warriors and scoundrels, all creatures of that unbridled reality, we have had to ask but little of imagination, for our crucial problem has been a lack of conventional means to render our lives believable". He is credited with helping to invent the literary genre of magical realism.

CICU	ated with helping to hivent the interary geni-	of magical realism.
16.	García Mórquez is a(n)	
	A. doctor from the USA	B. scientist from Mexico
	C. musician from Spain	D. author from Colombia
17.	The place where story of One Hundred Years	of Solitude happened is invented from
	A. Mexico City.	B. a city called Gabriel.
	C. a hospital.	D. Aracataca, Colombia.
18.	Which book of García Márquez is more po	pular?
	A. Don Quixote.	B. Love in the Time of Cholera.
	C. One Hundred Years of Solitude.	D. Miguel de Cervantes.
19.	García Márquez's works are special for his	
	A. romance B. comedy	C. science fiction D. magical realism
20.	Which of the following is NOT true?	
	A. García Márquez died of illness.	
	B. García Márquez speaks Spanish.	
	C. Love in the Time of Cholera helped Gar	rcía Márquez to win the Nobel Prize.

D. One Hundred Years of Solitude was published in 1967.

10

7. A. amusing

B. alarming

IV. Cloze

It

	Cho	pose the best answ	er fo	or each blank fro	m th	ie four possible che	oices	•:
	A re	ecent research show	ws th	nat hypertension i	s be	coming a big threat	1	adults' health. It
is nov	w d	iagnosed even in	ade	olescents and ch	ildre	en. If2, it	cot	ıld lead to a partly
		ole high-risk condi						
	Нур	ertension is trigge	red	by obesity, diabe	etes	and high cholester	ol le	vels. 3 lifestyle
		1						4 in tackling the
condi							1	
	Life	style factors, 5	p	hysical inactivity	, a	salt-rich diet with	high	n processed and fatty
				- 1/12/24				ase burden, 6 is
								s such as India and
China				7				
	Mar	y patients still be	lieve	that hypertensio	n is	a disease that can	be o	cured, and they stop
				1.0		A .		o convey the message
					1			10 many organs in
						N. A		more carefully about
						eventative measure		
		1000						of hypertension, but
								and start taking the
		on to 14 thei				T		
					sure	under control by	10	6 regular physical
								17 around the
						to take medication	100	
							10	t is equally important
		_				-		ke it once their blood
		is back under con			ic iii		O tui	ac it office their blood
	A.		В.		C.	for	D	from
		to ignore						ignoring
				Good		Poor		Better
				shortcomings				
				for example				obstacles
				-				so as
6.	1.	that	D.	which	U.	what	D.	as

C. alarmed

D. surprise

8.	A.	developed	В.	developing	C.	emerged	D.	to develop
9.	A.	felt	В.	feel	C.	fell	D.	fall
10.	A.	what	В.	as	C.	all	D.	that
11.	A.	healthful	В.	healthy	C.	unhealthy	D.	health
12.	A.	are leading	В.	is leading	C.	led	D.	leads
13.	A.	of	В.	within	C.	with	D.	under
14.	A.	reduce	В.	fall	C.	increase	D.	fell
15.	A.	to keep	В.	to stop	C.	to weep	D.	to prevent
16.	A.	take	В.	taking	C.	entering	D.	enter
17.	A.	in special	В.	particularly	C.	partially	D.	specially
18.	A.	besides	В.	and	C.	as well as	D.	as well
19.	A.	whose	В.	which	C.	who	D.	whom
20.	A.	stop	В.	begin	C.	continue	D.	go

V. Correction

Find out the mistakes in the passage and correct them. Write the correct answer on the right side.

My favorite sport is football. I was a member of	1.	
our school football team. We practise for three times	2.	
every week and often watch football match on TV	3.	
together. Play football not only makes us grow up	4.	
tall and strong, but also give us a sense of fair play	5.	
and team spirit. We must keep in mind that we play	6.	
for the team instead ourselves. Also, the sport	7.	
teaches us the important of obedience (服从). Each	8.	
player must obey captain, who is the leader of	9.	
the team, and they must not break the rules too	10.	

VI. Composition

Look at the following chart and write a composition of about 150 words based on it.

The chart below gives information about annual (年度) salaries of five employment sectors

often if we want to win the game.